
MINUTES AND PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE BUTLER COUNTY BOARD 
OF SUPERVISORS HELD ON JANUARY 7, 2020.      
 
Meeting called to order at 9:00 a.m. by Chairman Tom Heidenwirth with members Greg Barnett and Rusty Eddy 
present. Also present was Bethany Carson, Mid-America Publishing. 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved as read.  
 
Board met with members of the Butler County Soil and Water Conservation District Rick Juchems, Plainfield, 
Iowa, Jim Lindaman, Aplington, Iowa, Clay Reints, Shell Rock, Iowa and Lawrence Green, Allison, Iowa for a 
FY21 funding request. Level of funding will be determined at budget time. Also present was Shawan Lebeck, 
Together 4 Families.  
 
Board met with Butler County Fair Board President Mike Stirling, Parkersburg, Iowa for a FY21 funding request. 
Level of funding will be determined at budget time. Also present were Engineer John Riherd, Recorder Janice 
Jacobs and Assessor Michele Shultz.  
 
Board met with Shawna Lebeck, Together 4 Families for a FY21 funding request. Level of funding will be 
determined at budget time. 
 
Board reviewed the Quarterly Report of the Recorder and ordered placed on file. 
 
Board set January 14, 2020 at 9:05 A.M. as the date and time for a public hearing on Eden’s Minor Plat located 
at 29682 Union Ave in the NW SW of Section 9, Township 90 North, Range 15 West of the 5th P.M. 
 
Board met with Assessor Michele Shultz to discuss estimated assessed value for new construction in Butler 
Logistics Park.  
 
No public comment received. 
 
Board approved claims as submitted.  
 
Moved by Eddy, second by Barnett to adjourn the meeting at 10:12 A.M. to Tuesday, January 14, 2020 at 9:00 
A.M.  Motion carried. 
 
The above and foregoing is a true and correct copy of the minutes and proceedings of a regular adjourned 
meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Butler County, Iowa on January 7, 2020. 
 


